
                                              

YSGOL CWM BROMBIL
PRIMARY PHASE NEWSLETTER
Friday 24th May 2024- Summer Term Newsletter

Dear parents/carers, 

Thank you for your support during this summer term. We’re aware there has been some confusion
over dates and we would like to apologise for this. We have had to change a few key dates that were
already planned in our calendar, the new dates are all listed for you below. If there is any additional
information, updates or changes to these key dates we’ll ensure we keep you updated along the
way. As you’ll be able to see it is looking to be a very busy end to summer term!

PTFA- Reminder
Our PTFA have plans to organise a school summer fate. If anyone is free to support
please get in contact as any help is always greatly appreciated. 

Recently, our PTFA organised a competition for children to help rebrand by creating a
a new logo and name. We had lots of creative entries all with a chance of winning a £25
voucher! Congratulations to Bella Rose Y1 and Daisy Williams Y5!
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Celebration of achievements!
Our celebration assemblies take place on a Monday. We love awarding our ‘seren’ and ‘siaradwr’
certificates each week. It really is wonderful to see our children celebrating and being proud of each
others success.  

As well as celebrating in school achievements we also love to hear about achievements our children
make outside of school, so please let class teachers know. A huge congratulations to Matthew Dyer
in year 6 for representing Aberavon schools and being part of the winning team in a recent
tournament!



                                              

Wales National Assessments- Year 2 to Year 6

Pupils from year 2 to year 6 undergo yearly national
testing in the summer term. These assessments have
been in place for a number of years. They assess pupils'
ability to read and understand; to perform
mathematical procedures and to reason
mathematically. There are 3 assessments in total. 
Teachers and senior leaders facilitate them within the
school in a comfortable and relaxed environment for
the children. 
The assessments are carried out online and are
personalised, meaning they adapt depending on how
each child is responding to the questions. These will
take place in school after half term. 

Meet your teacher!
Primary transition days

Our transition days in primary are organised for the 11th
and 12th of July 2024. 
Children will move up to the next class to meet their
teacher for the next academic school year. They will
spend two mornings exploring their new learning
environment and getting to know their next teacher. 

Morning nursery - On these transition mornings
children currently in morning nursery will have lunch in
our school hall and can be collected at 12:30pm. This is
to help prepare them for what to expect when they start
full time reception in September. 

Primary Phase Garden
We are reaching out to parents/carers/grandparents
who could support us in setting up our own primary
garden. Once this area is set up our children will be
maintaining and using on a regular basis as part of their
learning.

If you are able to help please let us know it 
would be a huge help!
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Attendance

We have been busy trying to help and
support families to improve attendance in
primary. It’s great to see an increase in our

school figures. Lets all keep working together
towards this. Thank you for your continued

support!

Food & Fun (SHEP)
Is your child in year 3 - year 8? Do they want to

attend the ‘food & fun’ summer holiday programme?

We are running ‘food & fun’ (previously known as
SHEP) for 12 days during the summer. Children

receive breakfast and dinner and participate in a
range of activities over the 12 days. For all

information and to provide consent please click on
the link below:

https://forms.office.com/e/nsHGKqvG3j



   To keep up to date with all school information please make sure you’re signed 
   up to each of our school communication platforms:

               
                                                                    YCB_Primary &                  YCB Community
                                                                 YsgolCwmBrombil

Acting Leaders of Primary Phase
Mr L Cross - CrossL60@Hwbcymru.net                                                                                       Tel: 01639 760110
Mrs S Whitcombe- WhitcombeS11@Hwbcymru.net

Upcoming events in summer term

3rd - 14th June- Year 5 swimming block- Information and consent has been sent out. 

14th June- Bore Coffi- A morning for parents/carers to attend school to have coffee and cake whilst
watching your child perform. Foundation phase (nursery - year 2) 9:15 - 10:00 and key stage 2 (year 3 - year
6) 10:15-11:00.

16th June - 19th June- Year 5 & 6 residential- An exciting opportunity for our year 5 & 6 children to attend
their 3 night residential stay. All information booklets have been sent home with children and uploaded on
ClassCharts. If you have any questions please feel free to pop in to school. The next ‘parent drop in’ session
will be Wednesday 5th June. All prescribed and non-prescribed medication must be discussed with Mr
Cross. 

2nd & 3rd July - ‘Peter Pan’ Our primary phase school performance!- We will have 4 performances over the
two days. There will be two afternoon and two evening performances. Children are busy learning their
scripts and class songs! Information on tickets sales will be shared with you shortly.

4th July- Year 6 visit Crucial Crew in Margam park- All information and consent links to follow after half
term. 

5th July- Whole school summer fayre organised by our wonderful PTFA. To be confirmed. 

9th July- Foundation Phase & Key Stage 2 sports day- Foundation phase will have their sports day in the
morning, followed by key stage 2 in the afternoon. Afternoon nursery children will join the morning sports
day for this day. We will send additional information with specific times closer to the date. Should the
weather be against us our back up date is 15th July. 

11th & 12th July- ‘Meet your teacher!’- An opportunity for our primary phase children to meet and spend
the mornings with their teacher for the next academic year.

12th July- Year 6 transition day to secondary phase.

19th July- Last day. End of summer term!

22nd July - 7th August- Food & Fun programme (SHEP)- This is open for children in Year 3 - 8 to attend the
summer holiday programme. Children will take part in activities between 9am - 2pm. Children also receive
breakfast and lunch. Consent links have been shared on ClassCharts. Please speak with Mr Cross if you have
any questions. To provide consent please follow the link: https://forms.office.com/e/nsHGKqvG3j


